
SYLVIA COURT,

1154 Oilford Street, 

Vancouver, B.C. March 8th, 1932.

Sir Arthur Currie,
Principal, McGill University,
Montreal.

Dear Sir Arthur:

I have written to Mr. Glassco, as Bursar of the 

University, making a proposal with regard to my property on which there is a 

mortgage held by the University. I told him that I was writing to you to let 

you know that I had done so, I know, of course, that he would consult you 

anyway. I sincerely trust that you will see your way clear to recommend its 

acceptance or something like it, to the Finance Committee. I am getting very 

anxious as to the future.

I have been getting the Star pretty regularly and 

read the report of your speeches with the greatest of interest. Heedless to 

say, I say "amen” to them all.

I do hope that you are keeping well and that you are 

bearing up under the strain of running the University in these distressful 

times.

With kindest regards,

I am,

Yours sincerely,

(signed) J.A. Nicholson


